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Welcome to this last newsletter for Term 1. This term will finish next Friday 12 
April, at the usual time. School will begin for Term 2 on Monday 29 April at 
8:40am. I hope that all of our families will be able to spend some quality time 
together over the next holiday. I believe the placement of Easter and Anzac 
Day within these holidays may help families to spend more time together than 
usual, which I hope will be enjoyable for all. 

School has been very busy this term, with lots of activities for our children to 
participate in, and many trials happening for sports teams. On Tuesday our  
Swimming team competed in the Inter-Intermediate Swimming Competition. 
The children swam well, but more importantly enhanced our schoolôs reputation 
as the best behaved and the most well-mannered. We value the way our 
children accept this as a part of being a ñKirkwood kidò, and look forward to 
hearing this about all of our classes and groups that represent our school. 

I have written previously about the report on schooling that was released just 
before Christmas. The closing date for submissions is this Sunday. You can 
leave an oral submission by phoning 0800 367877. There is much that could 
affect parental choice in the report, and you may want to ensure your voice is 
heard. 

Board elections are coming soon. If you are considering standing for the Board, 
please feel welcome to call the school and we can arrange for a Board member 
to call you and invite you to a meeting, or answer any questions you may have. 
I honestly believe that our school has been very well supported by our Boards 
in the past, and look forward to working with the next Board over the next three 
years.  

I would like to thank our community for your support over the past few weeks. 
We have had many messages of thanks, and of support, and I know all of us 
appreciate that. Please remember that if we can support you, we are only too 
happy to help. 

I hope you have enjoyed your association with our school so far, and I look 
forward to working with you next term. 

 

Best wishes 

 

 

Phil Tappenden 

Principal 
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The International Food Festival was held on Friday 22 March and was a great 

success. 

A big thank you to all the families that donated food. It was a wonderful turn out 

and we had an amazing selection of food. 

International Food Festival 
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Year 8 Art Extension 

In the first Term of 2019, Mr Aitken held Art Extension classes to help develop our 

artistic flair. 

We have had a focus on MǕori Myths and Legends as a part of our New Zealand 

History unit. 

Three students per Year 8 class were selected to be involved in creating a myth or 

legend for our classroom as a display. We started with large lightweight wooden 

boards and laid down a base coat. We then started our selected pieces. Over the 

course of 6 weeks we created these amazing art works. We did such a good job 

they will now be mounted in the library. We had an awesome time and we thank 

Mr Aitken for his time and his patience! 

Overall an awesome experience and we look forward to more opportunities 

throughout the year. 

 

By: Erin, Dinah  and Ursula  
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Kirkwood Blues Awards 

Kirkwood Intermediate School values and encourages personal excellence which 

has resulted in the establishment of our óBluesô system. 

There are quite strict criteria for receiving a Blues Award. 

Please follow the link to view the Blues criteria: 

 http://kirkwood.school.nz/our-students/achievements/  

for Kirkwood Intermediate will be in Term 3 on Tuesday 2 July 

Please pass this onto anyone you know who would like to come and have a look 
at our school with the thought of enrolling their child here in 2020. 

Open Day/ Open Night 

Board of Trustee Elections 

In June this year parents and caregivers of our school community will be electing 

a new Board of Trustees for the next three-year term. 

If you would like to find out more about being a member of the Board, you are 

most welcome to contact Lea-Ann Dow on phone 348 4468,  or email 

school.information@kirkwood.school.nz to register your interest. 

3ÃÈÏÏÌ 0ÈÏÔÏÇÒÁÐÈÓ 

Information for viewing and ordering of school photographs has been 
sent home with your child this week. 

The cut-off date for orders through the school is Wednesday 10 April. 

For trouble free viewing and ordering, follow the instructions as stated, 
but if you have a problem with logging in (donôt forget to add ñ.jpgò), 
contact Pacific Portraits directly ï todd@pacificportraits.co.nz with your 
childs name, school and room. 
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http://kirkwood.school.nz/our-students/achievements/
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Teacher-Parent-Child Interviews 
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Donôt forget to book your  Teacher-Parent-Child Interviews 

Monday 8 April  3:15 pm ï 7:45pm  

Tuesday 9 April  3:15pm ï 7:45pm  

These interviews can be booked online.   To book your interview, please go to 

www.schoolinterviews.co.nz, and enter the event code chd98  

If you do not have internet access, please call the school office (phone         

348 7718) and we will be able to make a booking for you.  Please note that 

the office will be closed during the holidays. 

www.schoolinterviews.co.nz   

Interviews will be CLOSED at 10.30am Monday 8 April to allow timetables to be 

printed for the teachers, so please contact the office if you need to change your ap-

pointment or cancel.  

We look forward to seeing you. 

Mufti Day Thank You 

On Friday 22 March, we had our Cultural Celebration Mufti Day raising money to 

support the families and Muslim communities impacted by the tragic events of 

Friday 15 March. 

Thank you for your contribution, together as a school we were able to raise $388. 
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We are very grateful to the PTA and Friends of the PTA for coming into 

school and helping to count the chocolate money that came in during the 

last few weeks. 

If your child still has outstanding money or chocolate then 

please return to the office as soon as possible. 

Thank you. 

Chocolate Fundraiser 
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http://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz
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Swimming Sports Results 
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CAIMS Swimming Competition 

On Tuesday 2 April, 37 students went to the Selwyn Aquatic Centre to compete at 

the CAIMS Swimming Championships.  

This is is hectic day of swim events, including relays and individual 25m, 50m, 

100m races and medleys. The standard for the competition is extremely high. This 

year our team notched up some impressive placings, including many of the 

podium.  

The results are up on the Primary Sport Canterbury website and we will have a 

more detailed summary in the next newsletter.   

Sports Shield  

 Year 7 Year 8 Houses 

First Room 2 Room 6 Mansfield Hillary 

Second Room 13 Room 12 Rutherford Batten 

Third Room 4 Rooms 1 & 3 Britten Te Kanawa 

Forth Room 8 Rooms 9 & 11 Sheppard Freyberg 

Fifth Room 5   

Sixth Room 10   
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Sheppard-Freyberg Coin Trail 
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Next RǕapa/Wednesday the Sheppard-Freyberg House Captains have decided to 

create a special image for our coin trail to raise money for the Red Cross. 

As new challenges emerge here and around the world, the Red Cross work to 

support the most vulnerable. Show your support to the millions of people affected 

by disaster and conflict by supporting Red Cross relief efforts here in Aotearoa 

and around the world. 

This Friday we will be running a Gumboot Throwing competition as part of the 

Gumboot Friday. I AM HOPE is backed by the Key to Life Charitable Trust, a 

fundraising and advocacy organisation, which supports young people who are 

struggling with their mental health. We help connect young people with existing 

counsellors or therapists and provide funding, so that kids get help as soon as they 

need it. 

For people struggling with depression, it can feel like walking through mud every 

day. And for our young people, this is no different. We would like pupils to donate 

a gold coin to take part in the gumboot throw with all the money raised going to  

I AM HOPE. There are spot prizes and a prize for the longest throws in Year 7 and 

Year 8. 

Gumboot Friday 
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Entertainment Books 

Support Kirkwood Intermediate PTA!!! 

Get your new Entertainment Membership today. 

The 2019/2020 Entertainment Memberships are here, with exclusive offers for 

everything you love to do. Itôs our best Membership yet, packed with amazing 

offers for activities, attractions, shopping, travel and all kinds of tasty treats - from 

cool cafes to fabulous fine dining. 

With Entertainment there are thousands of experiences you can enjoy, while 

raising funds for the things you care about. 

Please click on the following link to apply for your membership. 

Kirkwood Entertainment Book Link 
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Kirkwood Intermediate Student Council are turning recycling into a team sport!  

We would like our pupils to take part in the Anchor Bottle Cap Cup by bringing 

to school the following eligible milk bottle caps; 2L and 1L Anchor fresh white 

milk bottle caps, this includes 2L and 1L Blue, Lite, Trim, Calci+, Protein+, 

Silver Top, Zero Lacto Blue, Zero Lacto Trim, Organic Blue, Organic Trim, a2 

Blue and a2 Trim. 

We will reuse photocopy boxes to send the caps back to Anchor for recycling 

and we have until Wednesday 17 July to get as many bottle caps as possible! 

There are 25 fantastic prizes such as a $1,500 Sport Kit Contribution, grocery 

vouchers and first prize is a School Van.  

Please help us and the environment by bringing in your milk bottle caps. 

Anchor Bottle Cap Cup 

Parents, Caregivers, WhǕnau and 

Grandparents are welcome to attend our 

ANZAC Assembly. 

Friday 3 May at 12.30pm 

Our guest speaker is ex-Brigadier Tom 

Leighs; he will share with us was like to be 

in the army. He has some great stories to 

share about what happened in the Gallipoli 

campaign.  

 

ANZAC Assembly 
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https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/134158y
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Our Planet, ôA Scene in a Bottleô 

 We have  been developing new ideas from 'Our Planet' theme by up-cycling 

plastic bottles.   

The goal was to create a scene or a theme that could fit inside a bottle and be 

enhanced with LED lights. We used a variety of resources: old toys, modelling 

clay, pop sticks, small pebbles and sand.  

Pupils problem solved and collaborated their ideas to improve their finished 

product.   
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Homestay 

We are still looking for a homestay family for short term  short term Chinese pupil 

for Term 2 with the possibility of continuing on.  We are also needing homestay 

families for short term and potential long term students in Term 3. 

If you are interested in hosting a student/students, please contact the school office 

via email school.information@kirkwood.school.nz  or phone 03 348 7718 I
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The total cost of $575.00 for this yearôs Wellington Camp has been charged on all 
Year 8 accounts. 

Please note, the $100 non-refundable deposit is due for payment by the start of 
Term 2 as flights for this trip need to be booked. 

We understand that this is a fairly substantial cost for some families and if this trip 
is going to cause your family financial hardship please contact our Principal Phil 
Tappenden as soon as possible. 
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Tomorrowôs Schools Review 
 

Reminder, consultation period closes on Sunday 7 April, please make sure 
you have made any submissions before this date. 

  

Now that the Taskforceôs report Our Schooling Futures: Stronger Together 
|Whiria NgǕ Kura TȊǕtinitini has been published, they are very keen to receive 
feedback from as many people as possible to help them complete their final 
recommendations and report to the Minister of Education in late April 2019.  

 

¶         A free 0800 number for oral submissions: call 0800 FOR TSR (0800 367 

877) to leave your thoughts on the future of our schooling system. 

¶         Formal written submissions: these can be sent 
to:  tomorrows.schools@education.govt.nz . 
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To help contain Canterburyôs measles outbreak a wider group of people are now 

eligible to receive a second MMR vaccination. 

As well continuing to provide the vaccine to those aged 12 months to 28 years old 

who have never been vaccinated, Canterbury DHB is extending the availability of a 

second dose of MMR vaccine to: 

 

¶ all those aged 12 months ï 28 years 

¶ caregivers of infants aged up to 12 months 

¶ those between 29 and 50 who work with children 

 

Extending the second dose to these groups recognises the importance of stopping 

the transmission of measles amongst young people. 

Please donôt export measles these school holidays. The measles virus is incredibly 

infectious. If you are travelling these holidayôs please make sure your tamariki are 

fully vaccinated before departing.  It takes two weeks for a person to be fully immune 

after a vaccination, so please contact your GP team about vaccination as soon as 

you can. 

More information on the measles can be found at www.cph.co.nz/news-events 

 

Measles Update 
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https://conversation.education.govt.nz/assets/TSR/Tomorrows-Schools-Review-Report-13Dec2018.PDF
https://conversation.education.govt.nz/assets/TSR/Tomorrows-Schools-Review-Report-13Dec2018.PDF
mailto:tomorrows.schools@education.govt.nz

